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36th EAGOSH Meeting in Büttelborn/Germany 
07. /08. May 2014 

Minutes 
 
 

Presiding:  Stefan Sauerbier 

   DHL Hub Leipzig GmbH 

   Chairman EAGOSH 

 

Minutes:  Dirke Lehmann 

   DHL Hub Leipzig GmbH 

   Secretary EAGOSH 

 

Attendees:  Please refer to the published “List of Participants” 

 

 

Day 1 (May 7, 2014) 

 

12.30  Meeting participants’ registration / Coming together lunch  

 

14.00   Chairman’s Welcome 

Stefan Sauerbier welcomed 26 attendees for the 36
th
 EAGOSH-Meeting in Büttelborn. 

 

Stefan Sauerbier informed the attendees about the webpage re-design. He shows us the 

first proposal from the programmer, the complementation is estimated for end of May.  

 

14.15  Standard items 

  1. Load Security  

Challenges – Business - Compliance 

      Stefan Sauerbier, DHL Hub Leipzig GmbH            stefan.sauerbier@dhl.com 

 

Stefan Sauerbier gave us an overview about load security in ULDs (container), the 

special regulations regarding dangerous goods and presented some methods on how 

freight can be properly secured. However operators have still no particular guidelines how 

to secure loads within these kind of ULDs – legislative gap! 

 

2. Legislative Update 

  “What has changed since the last meeting?” 

Helge Homann, BGV                       helge.homann@bg-verkehr.de 

 

Helge Homann updated us on the processing status of the newly available accident 

prevention regulations and gave an outlook over future changes. 
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3. Risk Management  

Accident benchmarking 

      Martin Häfliger, SR Technics Switzerland               martin.haeflinger@srtechnics.com 

 

Martin Häfliger ranked and explained the accident numbers of different well-known air 

industry companies. He stated that his statistics had improved due to an increasing data 

base as more companies were willing to participate in this statistics.  

The positive trend was confirmed and shows a decreasing number of major work 

accidents per year. 

 

16.00  Stowaways  

  Maik Schneider, SCSC International GmbH                                   mschneider@scsc-int.com 

 

Maik Schneider shared some new and interesting information about stowaways, the 

background, the resulting risks and possible preventive actions with us.  

 

17.00  Impact of REACH on Aircraft Operators and Maintainers 

  Tarquinio Witzemann, Deutsche Lufthansa AG            tarquinio.witzemann@dlh.com 

 

Tarquinio Witzemann gave us an overview about the impact of REACH on Aircraft 

Operators and Maintainers. Therefore, he outlined the meaning of REACH in general and 

linked that to the problems and burdens for users as a result of the new and upcoming 

regulations. The presentation was followed by a highly contentious debate on the worth of 

the regulations. 

   

17.45  Impact of REACH/GHS from manufacturer’s perspective 

  Sabine Schultes, Bayer CropScience AG                   sabine.schultes@bayer.com 

 

Sabine Schultes presented an interesting lecture about the status of the development of 

the implementation of the “Global Harmonized System” for consumer hazard labels. 

Furthermore, she explained the challenges facing the manufactures due to this 

development. This presentation was followed by a controversial discussion about 

expected consequences in the near future.  

 

18.30  Farewell Rainer Glaesemer 

Due to the new business orientation of W.L. Gore & Associates the 36th EAGOSH 

Meeting Rainer Glaesemer left EAGOSH with immediate effect. The managing board 

honored him for his great contribution in the field of occupational safety and health with 

an honorary membership.    

 

Day 2 (May 8, 2014) 

 

09.00 Swap Shop 

 This session will not be recorded. All attendees are free to speak, discuss and share all 

kinds of incidents, accidents, challenges and all kinds of occurrences which affect their 

duties to seek for support, ideas or help. 
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09.45 State of processing – nitrogen oxide limits  

 Dr. Christian Felten, BGV      christian.felten@bg-verkehr.de 

 

 Dr. Christian Felten updated us on the processing status of the regulations and limits for 

exhaust gases of diesel engines. He outlined the results of the previously published 

conventions and gave an outlook over future changes.  

The presentation was followed by a discussion about the health benefits of the innovated 

techniques to reduce the particle sizes.   

 

10.15 Impact of GHS, CLP and REACH from BG’s perspective  

 Dr. Christian Felten, BGV      christian.felten@bg-verkehr.de 

 

 Dr. Christian Felten gave us a short overview about the impact of GHS, CLP and REACH 

from the BG’s perspective. 

 

10.45 Integral prophylactic health management – a win/win situation for the employers & 

employees 

 Uwe Sasse, Worklife                        uwe.sasse@worklife-bgm.com 

  

 Uwe Sasse presented an informative lecture about prophylactic health management. He 

informed us about a new concept to decrease/prevent the number of sickness cases due 

to disorders of the skeletal and loco motor system. Furthermore, he presented us the first 

results which are very promising.  

 

12.00 General Assembly & Treasurer Report 

Stefan Sauerbier, DHL Hub Leipzig GmbH                       stefan.sauerbier@dhl.com 

Josef Hess, NATO Airborne Early Warning & Control Force         jhess@e3a.nato.int 

 

Stefan Sauerbier, chairman, presented the General Assembly, including the 

recommendation update.  

 

None of the attendees made a proposal about the venue of the meeting after the next 

one. The next meeting (37
th
 EAGOSH Meeting) will be in November 2014 in Büttelborn. 

Further information will be published as soon as they are available. 

Proposals for the upcoming meetings are more than welcome – please send your ideas 

to Dirke Lehmann. 

 
Josef Hess, treasurer, presented the treasurer report for 2012. The auditors, Björn 
Herrmann and Frank Penner found the books in good order. None of the present had an 
objection to this report.  

 

12.30  Closing remarks 

Stefan Sauerbier closed the meeting and thanked all speakers for their contributions to 

this meeting. 


